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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

GROWTH MANAGEMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	4
	DATE:
	September 19, 2006

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2006-B0150
	PREPARED BY:
	Marilyn Cope

	INVITED:
	Mark Johnson, Vice-Chair, Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee

David Tiemann, Open Space Planner, Department of Natural Resources and Parks


SUBJECT:
A Briefing on the Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee’s recommendations for 2007 Conservation Futures Tax project allocations.  

BACKGROUND:

Conservation Futures Tax (CFT) funds are collected county-wide as a dedicated portion of the property tax and are, by state law, available only for the acquisition of open space and resource lands.  The CFT tax rate is $0.0625 per $1,000 of assessed value, the maximum allowed under state law. In 2007, CFT is expected to generate an estimated $11.5 million available for acquisition programming in King County. 

King County Code establishes a process for an annual allocation of CFT funds through a citizen based review managed by the Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee (COC).  King County and its cities compete for CFT funds by submitting applications for acquisition projects that are then reviewed by the COC.  The COC makes recommendations to the King County Executive and Council for CFT funds to support acquisition of selected properties.  The CFT application and review process   proceeds as follows:

1. In January 2006 King County’s Department of Natural Resources and Parks mailed CFT applications to all cities in the county.

2. In February 2006 the COC held application workshops and field trips to proposed project sites.

3. In April 2006 jurisdictions (cities and King County) submitted their applications for CFT funds to King County’s Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

4. By July 2006 the COC reviewed all applications, conducted site visits, deliberated on the applications and submitted its recommendations to the Executive.

5. In October 2006 the Executive will transmit the annual budget ordinances to the Council, including recommended CFT appropriations. 

6. In November 2006 the Council will take action on the recommended CFT appropriations, thus completing the annual CFT process. 

Upon completion of their review of 35 acquisition projects for a total of $24 million, the COC has recommended 32 projects for a total of $11.5 million.  For 2006, 19 CFT acquisition projects have been recommended for suburban cities, 6 projects have been recommended for the City of Seattle, and 9 projects have been recommended for unincorporated King County, along with funds allocated for the Transfer of Development Rights partnership program.  Both a summary and detailed list of the recommended projects are attached.

The Conservation Futures Citizens Oversight Committee is available to present their recommendations, including the factors influencing those recommendations.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. 2007 CFT Project Recommendations

2. 2007 CFT Funds Recommended Summary Table
3. Power Point Presentation on Recommendations for 2007 CFT Collections
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